
Public Notice of 
New Jersey’s FFY 2021 

Draft Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report 
(CAPER) 

 
September 9 , 2022  

 
In accordance with the federal annual reporting requirements, the New Jersey 
Department of Community Affairs is providing the public with a 15-day comment 
period. Any comments regarding the draft CAPER can be e-mailed to William 
Popko, at william.popko@dca.nj.gov  by September 25, 2022. 
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